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GP Police investigate murder incident in Guadalcanal Province  

  
Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Tetere and Henderson Police 
Station are investigating a murder incident that has happened at Bulokalai village in Aola 
area, East Central Guadalcanal on 10 May 2022. 
  
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province, Superintendent Edwin Sevoa 
said suspects have been identified in relation to the murder incident and police officer 
working close with community leaders for their arrest. 
  
PPC Sevoa said that it was alleged that the motive behind the murder in relation to a sorcery 
incident that has happened earlier before the murder incident few days ago. 
  
Superintendent Sevoa said retaliation in the sorcery case resulted in four dwelling houses 
and a kitchen was burnt down to ashes. He calls on the community not to take the law into 
their own hands as it might cause disharmony, disunity and loss of lives.  
 

 Mr Sevoa further call on my good people at Aola, especially those parties involved in the 
incident to stop and allow police to deal with the matter. This is a serious allegation and we 
need to put a stop and bring back peace to our people. 

  
“I call on the suspects to voluntarily surrender yourselves to police officers. You will not hide 
and we know who you are. So please I kindly ask you to surrender to the police,” said PPC 
Sevoa. 
 
Post mortem has been conducted to form part of the police investigation. 
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For any media inquiries 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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